


                 WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION




      BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

                  FLAHERTY, SENSABAUGH AND BONASSOLAW OFFICE-CHARLESTON




      MARCH 22, 2012-12:00 NOON


       MINUTES


The meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President J. Franklin Long, who was participating by telephone conference call, on March 22, 2012, at 12:00 Noon at the law offices of Flaherty, Sensabaugh and Bonasso in Charleston.


Members of the Board of Directors in attendance were Harry Hatfield, Steve White and David Webb. Participating by telephone conference call were Vice President Steve Nord, Secretary/Treasurer Tracey Weber, Dean Joyce McConnell, Barbara Allen, and Kathy Santa Barbara. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder were also in attendance.


The first item on the Agenda was a review of the Minutes of the previous Board of Directors meeting which had been held on December 8, 2011. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Minutes of the meeting be approved as presented.

Secretary/Treasurer Weber gave the financial report for the time period of July 1, 2011 through March 9, 2012 of the current 2011-12 fiscal year. He mentioned several revenue items and several expense items with the overall forecast for a balanced budget, even after the unanticipated expenses for the two buildings. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the financial report.

President Long led a lengthy discussion regarding the Real Estate situation for the two buildings-2006 and 2008 Kanawha Blvd., East. The facilities had been placed on the market for sale and a real estate purchase agreement had been entered into with the WV Oil Marketers and Gas Association (OMEGA) for the 2006 building. OMEGA has 45 days to undertake due diligence and financing with a closing date on or before May 1, 2012. A letter from Rudy Henley (WV Commercial) had been distributed stating that OMEGA may request 7 additional days for due diligence, but retaining the May 1, 2012 closing date. After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to grant seven additional days for due diligence if it was requested by OMEGA.
President Long also referred to the Henley letter which stated that there had been several showings of the 2008 building with one party returning on multiple occasions. There is hope that a bid to purchase the 2008 facility may be made in the near future. Both properties have been on the market for just 90 days.

Grants Committee Chairperson Nord gave a report for his committee and went over again the grant application that had been received from New Mystics Arts in Fairmont to conduct anti-bullying sessions in schools in that area. Materials had been provided showing that the entity had changed its name to Seven Stories Theatre Company and positive reports had been received from a lawyer, who serves as a Board member, and from a county school superintendent. After comments were 
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made, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to provide a grant in the amount of $2,000 for this anti-bullying program.

Vice President Nord presented a grant application from the Friends of Blackwater/JR Clifford Project concerning a “New Home for Liberty” program about the beginning of West Virginia’s statehood to be presented on numerous occasions in the Eastern Panhandle in the summer, 2012. There were comments made regarding this program and the earlier JR Clifford play that focuses on the first African-American lawyer licensed to practice in the state. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to provide a grant in the amount of $4,000 for this new endeavor.


Finally, Vice President Nord discussed the Public Service Scholarship that had been granted to a worthy student at the West Virginia University College of Law. The Grants Committee was recommending that the scholarship be provided for a second year. After some comments, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the awarding of the Public Service Scholarship to a WVU Law School student for the 2012-13 academic year. The cost will be approximately $18,000. Dean McConnell did not participate in the decision making and abstained from voting.

The next item on the agenda was a report on the Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner which has been set for Thursday, April 26, 2012 at the Charleston Marriott Hotel. There will be 17 lawyers and 3 judges honored at the event, as well as brief remarks by Michael Nissim-Sabat, the recipient of the Bar Foundation’s Public Service Scholarship at the WVU College of Law.
President Long requested a report from the Nominating Committee. Vice President Nord stated that the Committee nominated the following persons to serve three year terms on the Board of Directors, ending in 2015:

Harry Hatfield-Madison-Second Term

Richard Bolen-Huntington-First Term

Jodie Boylen-Parkersburg-First Term

Ken Gray-Morgantown-First Term

John Shott-Bluefield-First Term


In addition, the Committee recommended the following persons to serve as Officers for the 2012-13 fiscal year:



President-Tracey Weber-Weston



Vice President-Harry Hatfield-Madison



Secretary/Treasurer-Steve White-Charleston

President Long gave the report for the Strategic Planning Committee and informed the Board that the Committee had met recently and had discussed the real estate situation, the Foundation Fellows Dinner and the Lawyer Leadership Institute. He stated that the Attorneys Liability Protection Society (ALPS) had made a donation to support the Lawyer Leadership Institute. After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to split the ALPS donation evenly between the Lawyer Leadership Institute and Bar Foundation grants. Then, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to 
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have ALPS as the name sponsor of the Lawyer Leadership Institute and to express the Bar Foundation’s appreciation for ALPS’ strong support.  

He went on to discuss the successful Lunch and Laughs with a Legal Legend event that had been held in October, 2011 and the Board’s decision to hold another one in 2012. The Strategic Planning Committee recommended that it be held on Friday, November 2, 2012 at the Erickson Alumni Center in Morgantown. After some comments were made, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to hold 

the second annual event on November 2, 2012 at the Erickson Alumni Center in Morgantown. After more discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to honor former WVU Law School Dean John Fisher as the Legal Legend.


The next item on the agenda was the Executive Director’s Report. Mr. Tinder stated that he continues to provide updates on the Bar Foundation’s work and activities in the monthly Activity Reports that are sent to the Board members.
Under Other Business, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to hold the Annual Meeting on Thursday, June 7, 2012 at 1:30PM at the law offices of Flaherty, Sensabaugh and Bonasso in Charleston.

President Long announced that the next meeting of the Board of Directors would be held at 12:00 Noon on Thursday, June 7, 2012 at the Flaherty, Sensabaugh and Bonasso law offices in Charleston.
                             
 There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.

